
TOWN OF TWO RIVERS  

BOARD OF SUPERVISORS  

MINUTES  July 8, 2024                 6:00PM  

  

The July meeting of the Town of Two Rivers was called to order by Chairman Pohl. Supervisors Pohl, 

Petska, and Chase along with Clerk/Treasurer Timm were present. According to Chapter 19.84 of the 

Wisconsin Statutes, the meeting notices were posted in designated places and on the website. Confirmation 

from the Clerk that notices were properly posted was received. 

 

The June 10, 2024 regular meeting minutes were approved as printed and reviewed by a motion from Chase 

and seconded by Petska, motion carried.  

 

Chairman Pohl called three times for public input: 

Resident inquired requested an update on the property owned by Richard Lewis on Johnston Drive.   It was 

reported that the constable is working on getting compliance with ordinances at this time.  

 

The financials were reviewed and placed on file with a motion from Petska and seconded by Chase, motion 

carried.  

 

Vouchers were reviewed and approved with a motion from Chase and seconded by Petska, motion carried. 

 

After discussion, a motion was made by Petska and seconded by Chase to approve a conditional use permit 

for Kelly Eells at 98 Crystal Springs Road, Two Rivers for the operation of a small, low impact business at 

that location.  Motion carried and the clerk was instructed to submit a letter to Manitowoc County Planning 

Zoning with this recommendation. 

 

Westshore Sportsman Club representatives were present and a discussion by the Constable with an issue of 

drainage problem caused by neighboring property.   Constable will make contact with the homeowner to 

see if a resolution can be reached. 

 

After reviewing submitted proposals, a motion was made by Petska and seconded by Chase to enter into a 

new contract with West and Dunn Law Firm for the town’s legal needs.  Motion carried. 

 

Motion was made by Petska and seconded by Chase to approve a Temporary Picnic License to the Town 

of Two Rivers Firefighters for a Fish Boil to be held on July 26, 2024.  Motion carried. 

 

Reports from Highway Supervisor Kobes, ambulance board member Kobes, Constable Liermann, recycling 

manager Deb Wachholz and Assistant Fire Chief Karbowski. 

 

Supervisor Petska brought up an issue from a resident with regard to neighbor filling in a ditch. 

 

A motion was made by Petska and seconded by Chase to enter into close session to consider entering into 

the Service Award Program for our volunteer firefighters.  Motion carried. 

 

Motion was made by Petska and seconded by Chase to adjourn from close session and adjourn the meeting 

at 7:30pm, motion carried. 

 

 



 

 

 

Minutes July 8, 2024 Signatures 

 

 

Respectfully submitted,   

  

Bonnie Timm             ______________________________  

Clerk/Treasurer                   Authenticated by Steve Pohl, Chairman  


